

For Continuing Fellowship

ROARING 40°S

Official Newsletter of Apex 40

MELBOURNE / GIPPSLAND BRANCH

ISSUE NO.II

MANAGEMENT NEW UNDER

PRESIDENT:

Owen Ballinger 942.1882 (Home) 376.1444 (Business) SECRETARY: Lorraine Burgess 848.1777 (Home)

16 Bullen Street, *East Doncaster ... 3109*

CHRISTMAS DINNER MEETING:

Location.... Central Hotel, Princes Highway, Beaconsfield. Date..... Wednesday 13th December 1978

TIME Social drink 7.00 PM Dinner 7.30 P.

Please notify secretary Lorraine by Monday 11th at the latest if you wish to attend. It is interesting to note that the first official apex 40 dinner was held on the 14th December at the Keysborough Hotel could be a double celebration?

LAST MEETING: Your committee for 1978 - 1979 was elected. Owen Ballinger and Lorraine Burgess were elected as President and Secretary respectively.

SUBSCRIPTIONS: Subs are due again...\$3 per member. Also if you have changed your address or phone number (or anything else) please tell me so that I can update the listine.

CET WELL, WISHES: The bush tolegraph tells us that John Davies is not enjoying the best of health at the moment. Our best wishes to you, John, and we look forward to seeing you in better health very soon. Our best wishes to June, too.

SOCIAL LIFE: Those who were able to attend our Bingo might, I think would agree that it was a social success and a financial one. We will let you know more at the next dinner. I would like to thank all who assisted in the running of the night. Of course, special thanks must go to Ern who, as usual, kept things flowing in his own inimitable style.

BIG THANKS: (A message from Past President Alan) To Marianne and Col Speirs a very big Thank You for a great job well done as "Secretaries". This job is a most important task in our branch, and our greatful thanks go to the Speirs for their fine effort.

.........Our thank to you, too, Alan (also to Marj.) for a good job done whilst being our El Presidente.

INVITATION: John & Voila Ritchie would like to have a pool party for us, at their home in February. We will let you know all details at the next Dinner.

For those who will be unable to attend the Christmas Dinner, may I take this opportunity to wish everyone a "Very Merry Christmas" and a "Bright and Prosperous 1979"

> Yours in Apex 40 Lorraine Burgess.

Roaring 40's is published by Apex 40 to inform members of current events.